CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
COURSE CHANGES FORM
Present your course changes to the Curriculum Committee by the last meeting of December, for the changes to be included in next year’s catalogue.  Email the completed form to the Curriculum Committee chairperson at least one week prior to the Curriculum Committee meeting.  Also, bring a signed copy to the meeting, since the signatures are required in advance of presenting your course changes.  See the explanatory notes at the end, if needed.  Attach your course outline to the end of this form.
	1.
Course Presenter:
	Kathy Taylor

	2.
Course Department and Division:
	Department:  Science

Division: Mathematics

	3.
Course name, number, and title:
	Medication Calculations for Allied Health Professionals, Mth 54

(previous title was Math For Health Care Professionals)

	4. Description of course change:
	Change in name of course and change in course outline

	5. Reason for course change:

	This is the third year that Mth 54, Math For Health Care Professionals, has been taught to both the RN students and the MA students.  The change in the course is being made to address the individual needs of each program:

(1) The RN students:  Beginning in fall of 2007, the RN students will be part of an OHSU Consortium which includes RN students from all of the Oregon community colleges.  The Consortium has decided that the math for calculating dosages should be imbedded in one of the labs for the nursing students (as it is done in most of the other Oregon community colleges) and should not be taught as a separate course.  The CCC Nursing Dept would like to begin imbedding the math course in their nursing lab in the fall of 2006.  Thus the RN students will no longer be taking Mth 54.

The MA students:  The AAMA (American Association of Medical Assistants) has decided that MA students no longer need to learn to administer IV medications as that is not part of their scope of practice.  In order to comply with this, we will take the I.V. calculations out of the course.  Because the course is no longer comprehensive for RN students, the name has been changed to indicate that it is specifically for student of the Allied Health Profession.  The I.V. calculations and critical care calculations will be removed from the course outline.

	6. Is this course challengeable?


	No, this course may not be challenged.

	7. Curriculum Impact:
	The curriculum impact would be minimal.  The RN students are no longer being required to take a separate dosage class, so they would not be taking the Mth 54.  The MA students are still required to take the Mth 54 class; however, with these changes the class includes only what is required by the AAMA. 

	8. Internal Impact:
	The course is currently taught in the Fall for RN students and in the Winter for MA students, with enrollment limited to only those students enrolled in the particular program.  The new Mth 54 would be open to students outside the MA program.  Allowing students outside the MA program to enroll could increase FTE.  There would be minimal adverse effect on other departments.

	9. External Impact:  
	The course does not transfer.  Lane Community College is currently the only other community college in Oregon offering a medical dosage course.


Instructor Signature _______________________________________________     Date ______________

Department Chair Signature ________________________________________     Date ______________

Dean Signature __________________________________________________     Date ______________

Approved ___ 
With discussion regarding:
Intended implementation date: _______________     --OR--

Approval Pending ____
With regard to:
Bring back to committee on:  _______________     or     Intended Implementation Date:  _____________
